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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.  

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on  

5 May 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  The Board also considered the 29 March 2022 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided by 

Headquarters, U.S. Marine Corps Military Personnel Law Branch (JPL), as well as your 

additional material and rebuttal of 27 April 2022.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your fitness report (Fitrep) for the 

reporting period 5 November 2019 to 17 February 2020, and all material in your commendatory 

and derogatory folder in your official military personnel file (OMPF) associated with the 28 

August 2020 Report of Misconduct (ROM), to include all 12 pages related to the matter.  The 

Board noted that you received the contested Fitrep and ROM as a result of an alcohol-related 

incident (ARI) that occurred on 10 August 2019.   

 

The Board considered your contention that a panel of this Board that denied your request to 

remove your contested Fitrep (NR20200006674) wrongfully relied on documents regarding your 

pending legal matter that had not been fully adjudicated in civilian court.  You argue that charges 

against you were dismissed on 10 July 2020, thus it was in violation of the Performance 

Evaluation System (PES) guidance for your Reporting Senior to mention the incident prior to 

adjudication.  Moreover, your relief for cause due to a failure to report an ARI, and your 

Reporting Senior accusing you of lacking judgment was improper, as there is no guidelines or 

policy for self-reporting an ARI.   






